

Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30PM.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent gave his weekly report. Smith Road has been started.

Fill is needed by the old school marker. Bob will look into this. Rachel mentioned when the water department flushes the lines, fill is washed away by the Russell property. Mr. Russell has spoken to the water department but nothing has been done to correct the problem. Bob will see if he can add fill to this area also.

No one wants to cut the cemeteries as there isn't enough money in the budget to risk taking equipment in to cut the grass. Bob can see no way any of his crew will be free to do the work.

Bob will check with Dr. Tenney to see about his lowering the liability to \$500,000 at the sand fill.

Salmon Brook Rd. and Brown Rd. will have some more work to shape them up Bob mentioned he is happy with the way the telephone co. installed the under-ground lines.

Septic system at the Town Barn needs to be pumped. New truck is due this week.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted as written.

Building permit applications for R. Chandler, D. Hammond, S. Platt were approved. The Chauncey permit was approved. Copy of the BOA findings were attached to permit. Construction will be at owner's risk as there is an appeal to the BOA's decision.

Anyone wishing to purchase mailing labels will be charged the same as charges from Granite State. ie, \$59. Blotter books are not for sale.

Letter from Water Resource and Recovery received by the Antrim Water Dept. has been turned over to the selectmen. Letter requested information on emergency measures in the event of the Gregg Lake Dam failing. K. Ring will call to see what information they are looking for since it is a new dam.

Mr. Grabowski wished to know what action the selectmen took over the Library having work done on the roof without advertising for bids. Lloyd said he can find no law stating work over \$500 has to go out for bids. If. Mr. Grabowski can site the RSA, Lloyd will check it out. Mr. Grabowski also mentioned his displeasure with his new assessment. Selectmen asked if he appealed to the assessors. If he does not receive satisfaction, he can appeal to the State.

K. Ring will check with B. Kierstead to see if he will lay carpeting in the entrance hall. No more information on the furnace.

Lloyd Henderson and Selectmen discussed various violations.

Lloyd will check the wording on the approved zoning regulation for the recreational district to see if a typo error appears in the books.

Secretary to check how the Town is billed for the up-dating on the tax map.

Fire Stations should have the finish put on the pavement. Firemen willing to do the work. This would be a help in keeping the cost down. Selectmen agreed to this. Any over expenditure, Lloyd Feels can be explained to the Town. Lloyd will check into the air packs for the fire department after he speaks to Dick Edmunds.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15PM

ems